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The non-collection of children policy

Statement of intent  
In the event that a child is not collected by an authorised adult at the end of a nursery session/day, Denton Island Nursery puts into practice agreed procedures.  These ensure the child is cared for safely by an experienced and qualified practitioner who is known to the child.  

Aim

In the event that a child is not collected by an authorised adult, we will ensure that the child receives a high standard of care in order to cause as little distress as possible.  We inform parents/carers of our procedures so that, if they are unavoidably delayed, they will be reassured that their children will be properly cared for.
Methods

· When a child starts nursery we ask parents/cares to provide us with:

· home address and telephone number - if the parents do not have a telephone, an alternative number must be given, perhaps a neighbour's;

· place of work, address and telephone number (if applicable);

· mobile telephone number (if applicable); 

· Two emergency points of contact who can act on behalf of the parents/carers in the event that the nursery is unable to contact them;

· names, addresses, telephone numbers of adults who are authorised by the parents to collect their child from nursery, for example a childminder or grandparent; and information about any person who does not have legal access to the child.
Parents are responsible for informing the nursery of any changes to contact information (Denton Island Nursery also sends out forms for parent/carers to update contact information twice yearly)
· These details are used in the event that a parent/carer has not collected their child on time.  All reasonable attempts are made to contact the parents/carers, and other authorised adults listed in the child’s file.

· In the event we are unable to get into contact with the child’s parent/carers or other adults authorised to collect we will follow our non-collection of children procedure. This means the child will be cared for by two members of staff until the child is collected – a fee maybe charged to cover expenses.
· In the event that the staff are no longer available to care for the child, we apply the procedures set out in our safeguarding and Child Protection Policy.  We contact our local authority Sing Point of Advice Service and inform Ofsted and the Nursery Manager. We may also contact the police;

· a full written report of the incident is recorded; 

For more information please see our Non-Collection of Children Procedure detailing the steps staff take to ensure the welfare of the child if they are not collected from nursery.
We also have a late collection policy for parents who have informed us that they are running late or are unable to collect their child as planned.
